DETECTING A WATER LEAK
If your water consumption (meter reading) is increasing unexpectedly, you may want to check for a leak.
Turn off all faucets, etc., and check your water meter to see if it is turning.  (Take a screw driver or tool to help you lift the lid of the water meter box and uncover or clean off the meter glass.)  If filled with dirt pushed in by a mole, use a garden trowel to find the meter.  Record the number.  Wait for at least 15 minutes or more with all water off, then re-read the meter. If the number has increased you probably have a leak.   
To try to narrow down the source of the leak, turn off all toilets & other water valves.  At that point recheck the meter (see above). If the meter is still moving you possibly have a leak somewhere between the meter and the house. If the meter has stopped; one at a time, turn toilets and other water appliances back on checking the meter after each.  Any motion in the meter dial or triangle would indicate a problem source. 
Even a small leak can be very costly. A leaking toilet (at ½ gallon per minute) can cost as much as $90.00 each month. 
If am “unintentional” leak is found between the meter and the house and is repaired in a timely manner, a billing adjustment can possibly be made when City Hall is provided with evidence of repair.
Notes:

The average use per person per month is between 400 and 600 cubic feet of water. Average lawn and garden irrigation at peak season can easily exceed three thousand cubic feet. A cubic foot equals 7.48 gallons.  

